
Minutes of the Parish Council Meeting held in the Village Hall on Wednesday 9th 
December 2015 at 7.45pm 
 
Apologies 
  Mr Bust and Mrs Thompson 
 
  As the Chairman was unavailable Mr Paris took the meeting 
 
Present 
  Mr Paris, Mrs Herbert, Mrs Simmonds, Mrs Godfrey, Mr Bevans, Mrs Todd, 
clerk Mr Rickett 
  Cllr Jackson 
 
Minutes of the previous meeting were signed as a true record 
 
Matters arising from the previous meetings 
  Mrs Godfrey would like it minuted that she asked it anything else could be 
done about overhanging hedges, but Mr Bust had said that there wasn’t  
 
Village Hall 
  Village Hall Committee – will be meeting soon 
  Heating is still a big issue 
  Clerk to ask electrician about a boost button for the heaters 
  A grant has been applied for, for insulation mainly secondary glazing for the 
windows - £18000 to do £13000 applied for  - Cllr Jackson took the forms with him 
  Agreed that a routine maintenance check needed to be carried out 
 
Roads and hedges 
  Clerk to meet Mr Duckworth at the top of Radley Road when it is raining to 
see if the alterations have helped 
  Cllr Jackson told the PC to send photos of over hanging hedges to Jo Hawton 
at highways 
 
Open Meeting 
  The red car parking on the village Hall car park was mentioned as it now takes 
up two spaces by parking lengthways 
  Mrs Simmonds told the PC about someone she has heard speaking about 
devolution and how well he explained this  - agreed to invite him to the January meeting 
 
Correspondence 
  Items circulated to Councillors 
  Commissioner Requested Services 
  Rural Health Conference 
 
Planning 
  None 
 
Finance 
  Precept – agreed provisionally £7500 wait until the Chairman is back in 
January 



  Agreed to pay the following 
     Reissue cheque for NCC for salt bags – cheque returned payee name needs 
changing 
  Election charges -      £66.78 
  New vacuum -       £99.59 
  Speaker cover       £61.50 
 
Items for the next agenda 
  Devolution 
  Future meeting dates 
 
Date of next meeting 
  Wednesday 13th January 2016 at 7.45pm 
 
As there was no further business the meeting closed at 9pm 
 


